Public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of Expiring Provisions) Amendment Bill 2022 Submission No. 816

From: Angela Bahimann

To: Community Support and Services Committee
Subject: Emergency Bill

Date: Friday, 4 March 2022 10:07:03 AM

To Whom It May Concern,

Please do not allow an Extension of the Emergency Bill until 31st of October 2022.

My main reason is due to the mandatory vaccination for work. Prior to my first covid vaccine I was fit, healthy
and had two jobs that I loved. I also thought I was doing the right thing for my health and my community and I
am not an Anti Vaxxer. [ had my first Covid Vaccination (moderna) at the end of September as the government
said they were “safe and effective”. Two days after the vaccine I ended up in hospital and spent 8 days there. It
was diagnosed that I had had a severe adverse reaction to the Moderna vaccine. I could not work or drive for 9
weeks with the symptoms-I lost income and had to pay for many medical bills. The gaslighting from the
medical profession was also disappointing and upsetting.

I have 2 children and I couldn’t care for them either. Thankfully my wonderful husband could. Within weeks
mandates then were issued for both of my jobs I had to be double vaccinated. I was issued a temporary
exemption as they recognized my severe reaction and advised not to get a second vaccination as yet. I then lost
both jobs.

It is now Six months after my first covid vaccine I still have neurological issues that affect my day to day life
that are not recognized under the Covid 19 vaccine indemnity scheme as the list of recognized illnesses is too
narrow. The pile of medical specialists, Gp, diagnostic tests, allied health bills we have paid for is still growing.
I have lost my health, income and the feeling that I’'m segregated from society is just unbelievable.

Please do not continue this Bill.

Kind regards

Angela Bahlmann
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